
USD 350 St. John-Hudson 
Newsletter 

Board of Education 

Chad Fisher 
President 

Derek Foote 
Vice President 

Carl Behr 

Vance Fisher 

Darin Brummer 

Debby Waddle 

Shawn Ward 

ST.  JOHN-HUDSON 
SCHOOLS,  USD 350 
505  N.  BROADWAY 
ST.  JOHN, KS 67576 
(620)  549-3564 
 

Josh Meyer 
Superintendent 
 

Alisa Fisher 
Board Clerk / Business Mgr. 
 

Marla Irvine 
Treasurer / Elem. Secretary 

MISSION STATEMENT 

Our mission is to en-

sure that students 

will find their purpose 

and become success-

ful, lifelong learners 

and positive contribu-

tors in a changing 

world. 
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Superintendent’s News 
 
This time of year you can just feel the change in the air.  Trucks are busy hauling corn to the eleva-

tor, the days are getting shorter and it just feels like football weather.  We’ve seen a few changes here in in 
our school this fall as well. 

We have a new audio/video production class.  These students are learning to create professional 
quality video productions.  They are currently working on a public service announcement to discourage dis-
tracted driving.  You can find their videos on Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram by searching for St. John AV 
Productions.  Our robotics program continues to improve.  We will be hosting a 
competition scrimmage this fall and a full competition after the Christmas break.  
The district has added a parents-as-teachers program that will start after the first 
of the year and we have implemented new curriculum resources for the English 
Language Arts in the upper grades. 

One area where we need to see change is the rate at which our citi-
zens vote.  In the recent primary election, less than 30% of registered Kansas 
voters cast a ballot.  Stafford County voters did a bit better at 42%, but that is 
still not a very good turnout.  If you think your vote does not matter, consider 
that the race for the Republican nominee for governor was decided by 350 votes.   

Regardless of your party affiliation or stance on political issues, it’s 
important that take time to vote in the November 6th general election.  Check 
your registration and keep in mind that the deadline to register is October 16th.   

Speaking of politics, one issue that is at the forefront is the idea of getting more money to the class-
room.  Current state law contains a policy goal to spend 65% of state education money for instruction.  No 
rational person would argue against the idea of school district expenditures going toward educating kids; that is 
our purpose.  However, the word “instruction” in this context is very narrowly defined and cannot be the only 
metric by which we judge school efficiency. 

Replacing carpet in a classroom does not count as an expense for instruction.  Paying to heat a class-
room does not count as money to the classroom.  The SafeDefend system we recently installed to help pro-
tect kids in the classroom also does not count as an expense for instruction.  A salary paid to a counselor to 
work with kids, the cost of transporting kids to school, expenses to feed kids lunch, and costs to train teachers 
to be better in the classroom are all examples of things that do not count as “money to the classroom.”   

Those of you that have your own business understand that there are some expenses that are neces-
sary but might not directly increase your profit.  Paying the utility bill or installing a security system might not 
help you make more money; but things like this are important and are considered a cost of doing business. 

The bottom line is that every single dollar we spend in this district is used to provide an education 
for kids in some way.  Some of those dollars have a direct impact on learning in a classroom.  Other expenses 
have an indirect effect on kids and would be considered a necessary cost of doing business.   

This notion that not enough money gets to the classrooms in Kansas is just not grounded in facts.  
The reality is that Kansas schools spend less for non-instructional expenses than most other states in the na-
tion.  Kansas schools are quite efficient; a fact confirmed by Dr. Lori Taylor when she completed a study at the 
request of the legislature.  Her study found that Kansas schools are among the most efficient in the country.  
We should always strive to do better, but as far as getting money to the classroom, the facts show that Kansas 
schools are already doing a pretty darn good job. 

As always, if you’d like to visit about any of these topics or have other questions or concerns, I can 
be reached at 620-549-3564 or meyerj@usd350.com.  I am proud to be a Tiger and proud to serve USD 350 
with Purpose, Passion, and Pride. 

-Josh Meyer – USD 30 Superintendent 
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St. John High School Musical 

CAROUSEL 
        
 St. John students will present their 
fall musical through special arrangement 
with R and H Theatricals:  www.rnh.com. 
– CAROUSEL --with music by Richard 
Rodgers, book and lyrics by Oscar Ham-
merstein II,  is based on Ferenc Molnar’s 
play “Liliom” as adapted by Benjamin F. 
Glazer, Friday and Saturday evenings, 
November 9 and 10, at 7:30 p.m., and 
Sunday afternoon, November 11, 2018, 
at 2:00 p.m.     The musical  was very re-
cently showing on Broadway in New 
York.  It closed on September 16.  Wendy 
Hacker asked for special permission for 
St. John High School to present Carousel, 
assuring the company that the size and lo-
cation of our high school are  not likely to 
compete with any other productions in 
Kansas or surrounding areas.  They finally 
agreed and gave us the rights to do the 
play. 
 Auditions were held on September 
10.  They consisted of asking the students 
who wished to audition  to sing a very 
simple song and  read just a few lines.  
Based on those auditions the play was 
cast.  We also have many people involved 
in choruses, crews for  set work and cos-
tumes, and so on.  By the way,  the cast-
ing door to be in choruses and crews is 
still open.  Anyone who missed telling 
Mrs. Hacker he or she would like to par-
ticipate, come on ahead and see her!  We 
have a special call out to our male stu-
dents.  We always need more boys.  More 
girls are also welcome. 

 Some of the songs people may rec-
ognize are the following:  You’ll Never 
Walk Alone, If I Loved you, This was a 
Real Nice Clambake, Blow High Blow 
Low,  June is Bustin’ Our All Over, etc.   
 The story line follows a young man 
who runs  a carousel at a local fair, Billy 
Bigelow,who falls in love with a very shy, 
yet loyal, young lady  named Julie Jordan.  
They marry and are going to raise a 
daughter.  Wanting to make sure his fami-
ly is well taken care of, brash young Bige-
low makes a mistake about how to get 
money to do that.     That mistake does 
indeed end up changing all their lives.  
Lots of love and growing among them 
and the rest of the cast tell a story of 
learning to grow up, be strong, and devel-
op character  as one goes through life. 
 The show will, of course, take 
place on the stage of the St. John High 
School Auditorium on the days and times 
mentioned in the first paragraph.  In the 
November school newsletter there will be 
a list of characters  and crew members.  
We certainly hope you will make time to 
come see the young performers do their 
best to entertain you.  November 8, 9, 
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